
Gregory Carroll
3729 Green Sea Road
Green Sea, SC 29545

February 27, 2016

The Honorable Nickki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor,

I am a retired US Air Force veteran of twenty six years and a new resident of South Carolina (April
2014). I am proud to be a resident of this great state and appreciate the way veterans are treated. What
I can't understand is that I can go to the Dept of Motor Vehicles and select any number of license plates
from both in and out of state but they do not offer a plate that honors Gulf War Veterans. As a Viet
Nam era veteran and a three tour Gulf War Veteran I feel that is an insult to those members of the
Armed Forces that have served in the Gulf War Conflict. I know that your spouse is a veteran and I
know how much you care for all veterans and it for this reason that I am writing to you to see if
something can be done to offer such a plate that both honors and distinguishes those that have served in
the Persian Gulf Conflict. South Carolina has honored all veterans of previous conflicts so why not this
one?

I know that you have much more important things to worry about but I would appreciate your looking
into this when you have a chance.

Thank you so much for your time. You are doing a terrific job so keep up the good work.
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Gregory Carroll, SMSgt, USAF (Ret)


